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USDOT Announces Award of a Discretionary Grant of $47.75 Million for the Construction of Division 13

Today, the United States Department of Transportation (USDOT) announced the award of $47,750,000 in federal discretionary grant funds from the Bus and Bus Facilities Program to Metro for the construction of a new Bus Operations and Maintenance Facility to be located in downtown Los Angeles adjacent to our Central Maintenance Facility.  The new combined facility is planned to accommodate and provide service for up to 200 compressed natural gas (CNG) heavy duty buses of LACMTA’s fleet.  This award complements a $5 million award we received under the FTA Clean Fuels Program for the construction of the CNG fueling facility, part of this new downtown Los Angeles maintenance facility.  This federal grant aids Metro's 30/10 Initiative by freeing up our other funding resources.  The grant will relieve state of good repair needs that could not otherwise be deferred and that, in turn, enables us to focus on the acceleration of the Measure R program.

This announcement comes after we submitted a grant application in June 2010 to the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) in response to its solicitation for project proposals that support its State of Good Repair (SGR) Bus Initiative. Our grant application included a request for $59,500,000 in federal funds and was selected competitively after evaluation of several proposals received nationwide. The grant award is the largest that was awarded to any agency in the country under the SGR Bus Initiative and is the result of our continued efforts to secure a fair share of discretionary federal funds. It follows a trend we set in getting the largest grant awards nationwide, such as the $210,600,000 we received for the Congestion Reduction Demonstration Initiative. With the growing priority that USDOT is giving to discretionary grant programs, we must continue our efforts to compete and secure additional federal funds needed to provide a world class transportation system in Los Angeles. I want to thank the Regional Program Management (“Grants”) staff of our Regional Capital Development Department for their leadership and success in preparing and submitting winning competitive grant applications. I want to also thank our Government Relations staff for working with our California delegation in Washington, D.C., particularly Senator Barbara Boxer's office, on making the award and announcement possible. 

 

Metro's Art Program Featured in New International Magazine
Artwork at the Soto, North Hollywood and Wilshire/Vermont Metro Rail stations are featured as one of five nation-wide transit art programs enhancing the quality of the passenger experience in the glossy launch issue of Railway Terminal World magazine.  The UK based publication is dedicated to showcasing the trends, design and technologies found in modern and forthcoming rail stations and presenting them to an international readership.   
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